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The thirty-ninth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Bob Pitcher, Vice-Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Rich Schweitzer, Robert Voltmann and Terry Willert
Absent - Craig Sharkey
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance (in person or by teleconference) and the State representatives advised on their enforcement activities.
Bob Pitcher established the teleconference ground rules.

The agenda was approved.

Angel Oliver made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 14, 2009, Board meeting. The minutes were accepted.
Bill Quade provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  
Bill Leonard made a motion to reconsider the fee structure that was previously recommended to the FMCSA. The motion passed with 13 yes, 1 abstention, and 1 absent.
Dave Lazarides provided an overview of a revision to the fees that increased by a factor of 2.54 while using the same six categories. See Exhibits A and B. 
Bill Leonard made a motion that the Board direct the Revenue & Fees Subcommittee to consider other options for the bracket structure.  Motion passed on a vote of 10 yes, 1 no, 3 abstain, 1 absent.
Bob Pitcher provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee.  

Sandy Bowling provided the report of the registration system of the State of Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR).  Carriers may now make a one-time correction per registration year to its fleet size.  She discussed an audit to determine the carriers that are dropping down in brackets.
A Certificate of Appreciation was given to Bill Leonard by Sandy Bowling for his assistance to INDOR in creating the national UCR online registration system.  
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  See Exhibits C and D.  The next payout will be made in July.  At Bob Pitcher’s request, the Depository Subcommittee will meet today a report to the Board tomorrow.
The Board adjourned at 2:50 p.m. EST.

Bob Pitcher called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m., June 17, 2009.

Attendance: Board of Directors

Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Robert Voltmann and Terry Willert

Absent - Rich Schweitzer and Craig Sharkey
Bill Leonard provided a report from the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee advising that it would go forward with the development of a new fee structure, primarily in the first and second brackets.  A recommended fee structure will be provided for the July meeting.

Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR Systems Subcommittee.  He will provide a demonstration of an automated deposit function for States that have their own systems.
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the Best Practices Subcommittee.  The Subcommittee will convene later in June to discuss administrative enforcement.
Barbara Hague provided the report of the UCR Procedures Subcommittee.  The Question and Answer document has been updated and will be placed on the website. 
Buddy Covert provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee.  It will meet prior to the July Board meeting and provide a report at the next Board meeting.

Frank LaQua provided a report of the Depository Subcommittee. Payment will be made in the near future for the 2007, 2008, and 2009 collections made during time period of September through April.

The Best Practices and Audit Subcommittees will continue to work on guidelines for State compliance of the terms of the UCR Act and consequences to a State for noncompliance, to include a minimum level of State enforcement and State performance base accountability.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:

Thursday July 9, 2009, 12 noon – 3p.m. EDT by teleconference

Thursday, August 6, 2009, 12 noon – 3p.m. EDT by teleconference
Thursday, September 3, 2009, 12 noon – 3p.m. EDT by teleconference

The Board adjourned for the day at 8:46 a.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on July 9, 2009
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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